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5 Warnham Avenue, Grangetown,
Sunderland SR2 9PH
Tel 0191 549 9595
NEW LIFE AS ST BEDE URC UNITES WITH STOCKTON ROAD URC
Dear All,

At the end of September St Bede United Reformed Church, Sorley Street, closed. The building will be put up for sale by Northern Synod. It is the closure of a building but certainly not the end of the life of the church as most of the congregation will be joining Stockton Road United Reformed Church, and when the building reopens after the pandemic both congregations will be worshipping together as one.

A fellowship has been meeting in Sorley Street since 1887.  The membership originated in a United Methodist Free Church in Franklin Street. The Minister and some of the members seceded from the Franklin Street Church. Initially they met in private homes but soon they found premises in a cottage at 65 Sorley Street. The congregation went on to build the school room then soon after the current church building. In 1888 the Congregation decided to join the Congregational Church under the care of Rev James Haworth.

In 1972 the church became a United Reformed Church, and in 1981 it united with another United Reformed Church on St Mark’s Road to form St Bede United Reformed Church.

The St Mark’s Road Church was St Peter’s, originally a Presbyterian Church. It originated in 1884 as a daughter church of Trinity Presbyterian Church on Toward Road.

St Bede Church has been very active in the community around the church buildings, and has been much involved in youth work through hosting Brownies and Guides, and with its youth group called Kids ‘r’ us which met on alternate Friday nights.

The coming together of the two church memberships potentially could lead to new life for the united church as it seeks to reach out to the community around Stockton Road Church building.

St Bede has hosted a bible study on Tuesday morning for a number of years now, and it is hoped that the bible study will move to Stockton Road Church. At this present time of pandemic, the bible study meets virtually on Zoom.

Most of you will be aware of the building work that has already taken place at Stockton Road. Works that include new toilet facilities and a scissor lift between the level of the downstairs hall and the level of the sanctuary. 

It is hoped that finance released by the sale of the St Bede’s building will contribute to further development and decoration of the Stockton Road Church Site.

Best wishes

David Whiting

Lectionary Readings October
27 September - 3 October Make my joy complete
Ezekiel 18.1-4,25-32; Psalm 25.1-9; Philippians 2.1-13; Matthew 21.23-32
4 - 10 October Reaching for the goal
Isaiah 5.1-7; Psalm 80.7-15; Philippians 3.4b-14; Matthew 21.33-46

11 - 17 October Peace of mind
Isaiah 25.1-9; Psalm 23; Philippians 4.1-9; Matthew 22.1-14

18 - 24 October Imitators and influencers
Isaiah 45.1-7; Psalm 96.1-9,(10-13); 1 Thessalonians 1.1-10; Matthew 22.15-22

25 - 31 October So deeply do we care
Leviticus 19.1-2,15-18; Psalm 1; Matthew 22.34-46; 1 Thessalonians 2.1-8
Church Alterations / Re-opening
We are working very hard to reorganise all the equipment and furniture that has been moved during the alterations - it's very time consuming! There are also still a number of outstanding jobs that need to be completed, after which the cleaning needs to be done. We expect that it will take 4-6 weeks before we are in a position to open and very much look forward to that time.
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As I sat in Finn’s Labyrinth about 3 weeks ago, I was mulling over the last meeting with the Introduction Group.  The Introduction group are members of the Steering group who are helping me to settle, helping me to begin to understand the context of Sunderland, of the Partnership and each of the churches as I try to make sense of my role here, why God has ‘called’ me to serve you at this time, what you all expect of me and what I am beginning to expect of myself?

As I sat there, listening to the waves, the birds, I was mulling over that recent conversation, that meeting, part of the labyrinth wall caught my eye. I found myself wondering why?  What message could this view have for me? 
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However, I am not sure I could make much sense of the thoughts that came that day, I just felt that the space, the crack between the stones was important. But I now wonder if that space in the wall continued to be there in my subconscious because a few days later the same view caught my eye.  This time I was seated on a different stone, it was foggy, which meant the view looked different.  Once again, I found myself musing, and…

Immediately the idea that jumped into my mind was that if you only saw this picture, not the earlier one, you wouldn’t realise that there was both sea and sky behind the wall. This felt such a narrow, restricted view of the beauty of the bay, of this liminal space.  I found myself wondering if there were parallels with me joining the partnership at this time. 

What do I mean by that?  I guess I am beginning to think I am getting such a narrow view of the partnership, of each of the churches, of you as individuals and as the people of God.  

Many of you I am yet to meet, others I may have met on Zoom, but it is not the same!  When you meet people and chat, physically enter a space, spot things on notice boards, feel and experience things, for me, I think the retelling of the communities’ story begins without anyone realising that is what is happening.  Of course, normally, I would check out any impressions, check out that developing story, through research, questioning, listening, trying to clarify, understand and along the way begin to develop relationships, hear a richer fuller story of what has gone before, what your dreams are and so, perhaps, understand our mission as we begin our joint story, maybe even getting a sense of why God has put me here. As I have undergone this thought process Isaiah 6:1- 11a came to mind.  I’m not sure I really understand what its full message to me, to us, is, but I have begun to consider a possible message for me, for us below. However, if you have any thoughts please, give me a ring or send an email, my contact details are at the end of this piece:

6 In the year that King Uzziah died, I saw the Lord sitting on a throne, high and lofty; and the hem of his robe filled the temple. 2 Seraphs were in attendance above him; each had six wings: with two they covered their faces, and with two they covered their feet, and with two they flew. 3 And one called to another and said:
‘Holy, holy, holy is the Lord of hosts;
the whole earth is full of his glory.’

4 The pivots on the thresholds shook at the voices of those who called, and the house filled with smoke. 5 And I said: ‘Woe is me! I am lost, for I am a man of unclean lips, and I live among a people of unclean lips; yet my eyes have seen the King, the Lord of hosts!’ 6 Then one of the seraphs flew to me, holding a live coal that had been taken from the altar with a pair of tongs. 7 The seraph touched my mouth with it and said: ‘Now that this has touched your lips, your guilt has departed and your sin is blotted out.’ 8 Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, ‘Whom shall I send, and who will go for us?’ And I said, ‘Here am I; send me!’ 9 And he said, ‘Go and say to this people:

“Keep listening, but do not comprehend; keep looking, but do not understand.”
10 Make the mind of this people dull,  and stop their ears, and shut their eyes, so that they may not look with their eyes, and listen with their ears, and comprehend with their minds, and turn and be healed.’ 11 Then I said, ‘How long, O Lord?’ …

I guess the obvious things that jump out to me are that the purpose of the call, or the vision, isn’t clear. Isaiah knows he is flawed and unworthy, he is unsure of himself, but then once he was reassured that God had a job for him, even though he was impatient he believes and tries to make a difference, to serve, to wait, to understand that God can see so much more than he can, it will happen, whatever it is, in God’s time not our time.  I hope you can see how this resonates with me and how I feel at the moment, especially as I write this just after the Induction on Saturday. 

Maybe you will be able to watch the Induction once it is uploaded on You tube, I definitely felt that many of you were able to worship with us by reading the words that David kindly sent to you as the service happened.
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I am so grateful that we were able to find a way for a representative of the churches and others to be involved safely.  I would love for each of us to connect in a physical way too. I wondered if I made you all a gift, painted a pebble with a labyrinth, which could be a prayer tool for you, or a decoration for your home, and then hand deliver it to you then we will make that connection safely.

Once I have spoken with the Church/Membership Secretaries to obtain numbers and contact details I will endeavour to do this, to paint the pebble, leave it in a bag untouched for 72 hours before I deliver it to your door.  Once there I’ll phone to let you know I have left it at your door. If you are home, and want to, you could come to the door to say hello, safely as I will be at a distance from you.  If that feels unsafe to you then please don’t come out to collect your pebble until I have left. 

Of course, this will take a long time to complete, maybe up to 6 months, but we are all hearing that COVID continues to make it difficult to meet in the foreseeable future, so I hope this helps us as we begin to know each other, work together for God’s kingdom here on earth.
With gratitude and love Alison

Church Related Community Worker, 

07908110121, 
crcw.alison.dalton@gmail.com
St. Bede & Stockton Road Unite
October 1st marks the closure of St Bede URC and the uniting of the two congregations of St Bede and Stockton Road. Below is an extract from a recent letter from Alan Dixon, Church Secretary at St Bede:
"As most are aware St Bede has decided, in view of Covid, we will formally declare closure on 30th September. This sadly means we will not have a formal closing service at St Bede. We sincerely hope the Partnership will share recognition of St Bede Ministry and witness at Stockton Road when services resume.

We merged Sorley Street Congregational and St Peters Presbyterian traditions to create St Bede, which as well as witnessing to Millfield area has been a driving force in establishing and promoting the Sunderland and Boldon Partnership.

We thank Synod and each church including Grindon for the friendship and support, especially in our declining years.

Over 133 years we have a proud history, and have been served by many pioneering Ministers and members working tirelessly to benefit the community.

On a personal level Margaret and Eileen have attended Sorley Street all their lives, and I have attended 55 years, 48 as Deacon & Elder, 43 as Secretary, so it has been with a heavy heart I have to play a part in its closure.

We view this as a new chapter and challenge in our new home in Stockton Road.

Kind regards
Alan”
On behalf of everyone at Stockton Road, I would like to extend a welcome to all from St Bede. We have shared many services together and have become friends as a result. We hope that when restrictions allow, we will be able to hold a service which will mark all that St Bede meant to its members and wider community, while looking forward to continuing together on our journey of faith.
Elisabeth Meikle

Church Secretary, Stockton Road.
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The induction will be filmed on: 26th of September 2020

At: Roker United Reformed Church,

Sunderland

This will be released on You Tube for any who choose to join us,

to worship with us, as we celebrate our ongoing journeys together and apart, 
by the 7th of October 2020

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFgX-JjMdJk8UqMWCZCDfXg
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Copy for November Newsletter to Anne Anderson by 25 October
Editor: Anne Anderson (rosina.anderson1503@ntlworld.com)
The induction will be filmed on: 26th of September 2020


At: Roker United Reformed Church,


Sunderland SR6 9JP


This will be released on You Tube for any who choose to join us,


to worship with us, as we celebrate our ongoing journeys together and apart, 	by the 7th of October 2020
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